Purchasing Department

FAYE I I E 140 Stonewall Avenue West, Ste 204
Fayetteville, GA 30214

1 Phone: 770-305-5420

Create Your StOI‘Y. www.fayettecountyga.gov

January 2, 2024

Subject: ITB 2348-B: Downing Court Culvert Replacement
Addendum #1

Gentlemen/Ladies:

Below, please find responses to questions, clarification, or additional information for the
above referenced Invitation to Bid. You will need to consider this information when
preparing your bid.

1. Do you have a budget for this project?
The County does not release the budget for active projects. We request you
bid the project based on the Scope of Work.

2. Canthe road be closed to complete the work?
No. As stated on the plans and in the specifications, at least one 12-foot
travel lane must remain open for traffic at all times.

3. Can we use precast headwalls in lieu of the GDOT poured in place
headwalls?
Yes. Precast or Poured in Place is acceptable.

4. What is the thickness of the existing asphalt pavement that needs to be
removed to replace the culvert?
The thickness of existing asphalt pavement to be removed is unknown.

5. What thickness of 9.5 MM superpave and 19 MM superpave must be
installed?
Refer to the Fayette County Typical Road Cross Section in detail C4 on Sheet
C-501 of the plans for a “local” road.



6. Has the gas company been notified that their gas line needs to be relocated
since the gas (utility) companies do not want anyone else to relocate their
lines? Without prior notification, it may take months before they may be
able to perform the relocation.

All utilities have been notified of the project. As stated in Section 105.06 of
the specifications it is the Contractor’s responsibility to plan with each utility
owner a schedule of operations for adjustment and/or relocation.

Received by (Name): Company

Note: If this addendum is not returned to the Fayette County Purchasing
Department or if it is returned not signed, responding individuals, companies
or other organizations will still be responsible for the requirements of this
addendum and the specifications or changes herein.

The opening date for this ITB has not changed. The opening time and date are 2:00 p.m.,
January 5, 2024. Bids must be received by the Purchasing Department at the address
above, Suite 204, at or before the opening date and time.

The deadline for inquiries has passed, so the Purchasing Department will not be able to
accept any additional questions after this time.

If you have questions, please contact Natasha Duggan, Contract Administrator at (770) 305-
5150, fax (770) 719-5534 or email at nduggan@fayettecountyga.gov.

Sincerely,”

i

Ted L. Burgess
Chief Procurement Officer



